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TO: Committee on Judiciary

FROM: Maine Principals’ Association Legislative Committee

RE: In Opposition of LD 870: An Act to Strengthen Freedom of
Speech Protections by Extending Laws Against Public
Participation

DATE: April 3, 2023

Senator Carney, Representative Moonan, and distinguished members of
the Judiciary Committee. My name is Dr. Holly Blair, and | am the
Executive Director of the Maine Principals’ Association — Professional
Division. The MPA represents more than 800 PreK-12 principals and
assistant principals of public and private schools in Maine.

The MPA Legislative Committee is in opposition to LD 870. “Public
Interest” is subjective. If a person stands up in a public meeting and starts
to harass, intimidate, or berate a person and infringing on their rights, this
bill will not stop this from occurring under the guise of “public interest.”
Passing this bill protects those who are offensive and harassing from the
possibility of being sued, which also infringes on the rights of those being
attacked. There is a chain of command if someone has a problem with an
issue of “public interest” in order to address the concerns. A public forum
is not the place to air out these issues.

For these reasons, we strongly urge the Committee to vote Ought Not to
Pass LD 870.
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